Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 27 July 2016 in the Jubilee room at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 


Councillors: Mrs. I Rees, Mrs. J Stanton, M Snelson and W J Snelson 
PCSO P Wilkes
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
1 Member of the public

1258. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. L Jones, Cllr. Lewis, District Cllr McCardle and County Cllr Edwards.
1259. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations of interest.
1260. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 15 June 2016, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1261. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)
A drain survey has now been performed at Mary Haughtey’s house, however, the results are not known.

It is understood that one of the South Staffordshire Council representatives already being consulted is also responsible for some environmental health issues, however, further enquiries will be made. No update had been received from Cllr. McCardle, however, the Clerk agreed to contact him.

It was agreed, by all, that there appears to be a lot of time wasting. As such, it was suggested and agreed that the Parish Council submit a planning application to remove the tree.
b. Affordable Housing
Lesley Birch (Housing Plus) had provided an update on communications with landowners following the special meeting held last month. A public consultation will be held on 16 and 17 September 2016 at the Village Hall.
c. 30mph bin stickers

It was understood that further stickers had been delivered to Cllr. Lewis. 
PCSO Wilkes agreed to make further enquiries into stickers for Gospel Ash Road. 
d. Cyclists

The Clerk had emailed the Chief Inspector Parsons and received a response confirming, he was more than happy for PCSO Wilkes & Irving to speak to local clubs & re-enforce road safety, as they too are keen to avoid any serious accidents. Although there are offences they can commit if not riding with due care and attention, any offences would have to be evidenced and the circumstances considered on their merits. He also agreed to discuss it with the Road Safety lead Sgt Rodger and also the partnership manager to see if they can assist from a raising awareness perspective & with any potential educational / enforcement opportunities. 
The email had also been forwarded to a number of local cycling clubs. A response had only been received from Halesowen Cycling club who confirmed that they had not held any cycle events in the Bobbington area this year, although club runs do pass through the village from time to time. They had, however, made committee members and ride leaders aware of the concerns.
1262. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The Neighbourhood Highways Team will be in the Parish on 23 August 2016, the following jobs were suggested:
 - Remove weeds from pavement, kerbside and gutter along Six Ashes Road, particularly the stretch from the Red Lion to Corbett School

-  Remove weeds from the junction of Church Lane and Six Ashes Road
- Strim grass area adjacent to chain link fencing as turn right by former Royal Oak

An email had been received from the members of public attending the previous month, suggesting the need for a road sweeper – the Clerk agreed to speak to Simon Griffiths of Staffordshire Highways.

It was noted that the 30mph zone had been extended at Halfpenny Green. The 30mph signs have been moved back along Tom Lane towards the Vineyards.

A question was raised as to whether the County Council could attend to verge cutting in hazardous spots (e.g. junctions) more frequently than they are currently doing.

1263. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
No report available
Corbett School 
20 children left at the end of term. 14 are entering Reception in September, several others are joining other years. The school will be at maximum numbers again.

The school is currently being painted and cleaned, ready for the start of term.

Church of the Holy Cross 
The Bobbington Brief Newsletter is being printed and will be delivered in the next couple of weeks. Rev. Jeanette’s last service will be on 14 August 2016.

The PCC wished to thank the Air Scouts, who have done a good job of cutting back the overgrown perimeter of the churchyard.  Thanks was also given to Chris from Camp Hill Farm who removed the waste with his trailor.
1264. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Concerns were raised with respect to speeding in the village. It was explained that the gentleman attending the meeting walks from the Red Lion area to Corbett School with two young children and is feeling increasingly unsafe due to speeding vehicles. He had already consulted Staffordshire Police and understood that a Community Speed Watch was successful in other areas of the County. A discussion followed with respect to various different speed deterrent measures available. The Clerk agreed to approach Mark Keeling, of Staffordshire Highways to attend a meeting within the Parish to discuss available measures and the associated costs. Enquiries would also be made of the Community Speedwatch.
It was noted that Enville have just completed their training for Community speed watch. They are now in the process of raising sufficient funds to acquire the necessary equipment. It was agreed that an approach should be made to Enville for information etc.

PCSO Wilkes confirmed that they had attended the village a couple of times with their speed camera. Their results indicated that the problem by the Post Office was not as bad as the school, where the majority of drivers were over 36mph. They will continue to perform adhoc checks, to provide relevant data should there be a need to support an application for a speed deterrent.

1265. FINANCE
No financial matters to report.
1266. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received 
a. 16/00490/FUL – 26 Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5PD - Extend existing drop kerb width from 3m to 4.8m – it was noted that the consultation period had expired, however, there were no objections.
b. 16/00214/ AGGRES – Agricultural building, Crab Lane – Appeal notification – no further comments needed.
b. Responded to:
a. 16/00491/FUL - Manor Lodge Manor Lane Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EG - Demolition of garage and outbuildings and erection of new oak-framed outbuilding to provide ancillary accommodation for dependent relative – No objections, assumes conditions will be imposed with respect to separate dwelling restrictions.

c. Outcomes: 
d. Enforcement: 
The Chair had spoken to enforcement about one matter in particular, this is ongoing. It is understood that there may be developments in the coming weeks.
1267. AIRFIELD MATTERS
It is understood that the Airfield obtained temporary planning permission for 2 years for the new Antiques Centre which has recently opened.
1268. CORRESPONDENCE
Police Crime report (20.7.16) – PCSO Wilkes provided a further warning with 
respect to thefts from outbuildings/sheds, following several in the area. One along Gospel Ash Road was specifically mentioned, as a large number of plant / tools had been stolen on two separate occasions.
Tour of Hollybush Garden Centre / Facilities – Save the date 19.8.16

Chipmonk Computing – increase in the nominet price to £13.98 plus VAT
It was noted that the website was not publicised enough and many people were not aware of its existence. It was suggested that the Parish Council should have a facebook page which could provide more current and timely information, this could then link to the website for further information. It was agreed that the Council should try and engage more parishioners. The Clerk agreed to look into this. The Chair suggested adding the web address to the Bobbington Brief, if it hadn’t already gone to print.
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Summer Cycle Rides in South Staffordshire
Recycling banks / pods and removal thereof from September 2016

Office of the Police Crime Commissioner (“PCC”) Staffordshire newsletter 
27.6.16 and 16.6.16

SSC Draft Scrap Metal Dealers Policy review
Mainstream Distribution Ltd – info sheet on Septic tank
Staffordshire Police – press release re drug arrests in Wombourne
Marie Curie fundraising requirement

ACRE Action with communities in rural England – new online voice for 10k 

village and community halls

Safer Neighbourhood Panel – PCSO Wilkes commented that this was a really good 

panel, participants had a say in the way local policing works
Staffordshire Police Cycle Security campaign
Staffordshire Police – keep scammers away

PCC – People Power fund – donations to Community causes
Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action (SSCVA) e-bulletin – 22/7/16
1269. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman reported an incident of fly-tipping of plasterboard on her land. The District Council were informed and notified her that plasterboard is hazardous waste, however, as on private land, they are unable to take any action.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 17 August 2016
Meeting Closed 9:05pm
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